Brief Note on the 8th AWCI ICG Meeting and 1st AWCI CCAA Workshop in Seoul, Korea, 

6 – 8 October 2011
The 8th Meeting of the GEOSS Asian Water Cycle Initiative (AWCI) International Coordination Group (ICG) together with the 1st AWCI Climate Change Assessment and Adaptation (CCAA) Workshop were held to review the progress of the AWCI activities and also to initiate process of planning the next phase of AWCI. The event was hosted by the Sejong University at the COEX facilities in Seoul and co-organized and co-sponsored by the University of Tokyo, APN and JAXA. 
More than 50 participants from 17 countries were actively involved in the meeting that was opened by Mr. Jae-Hyun Park of the Korean Ministry of Land, Transport and Maritime Affairs. In his talk, Mr. Park referred to this year excessive rainfall in Korea and other indicators of changing climate and emphasized the importance of integrated approach in addressing the water resources issues. He appreciated that AWCI has been successfully promoting such approach and providing a platform for integrating data and merging them with accumulated know how from which all the participating countries including Korea may benefit. 
After the opening session that also included welcoming remarks by Prof. Deg-Hyo Bae, the activities of AWCI and its working groups were reviewed. The review was followed by AWCI participating countries’ reports and expert presentations. The country reports showed great progress in the AWCI demonstration projects and good preparedness of individual countries to step into the next phase that envisions further integration and inter-disciplinary collaboration through the GEOSS Water Cycle Integrator (WCI) concept of “work benches”. The expert presentations introduced certain on-going projects in some countries and several methods and new tools for hydrological modeling and assessment of climate change impact on water resources. 
At the session focusing on observation, data integration and prediction, contributions by JAXA, JMA, KMA, ICHARM and UNU were presented that provided overview of current capabilities and opportunities for training in using these skills. The session was closed by a detailed introduction of the GEOSS WCI concept and the role of AWCI in this framework that was provided by Prof. Toshio Koike. 
The latter part of the meeting was dedicated to breakout sessions during which participants discussed and identified the issues, needs, and capabilities within the context of GEOSS WCI and also suggested ideas for AWCI next phase implementation. The outcomes of the group discussions were integrated into a template for country input to the implementation plan of the next phase of AWCI. All country representatives are expected to complete the template and submit their input by mid-December.
The last session introduced the Rio+20 preparation process and all countries representatives were encouraged to appeal on their governments to contribute to this very important, ministerial-level summit. The Rio+20 regional caucus meeting of Asia was announced that would take place also in Seoul, from 18 to 20 October. 

The meeting was closed by appreciating words of Prof. Koike and Prof. Bae, who acknowledged the participants’ work during the meeting as well as the continued efforts contributed on behalf of AWCI and its activities. Also it was announced that the next AWCI related event will be the 5th GEOSS Asia Pacific Symposium in Tokyo, Japan, 2 – 4 April 2012. 

